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DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE 

Submission for OMB Review; 
Comment Request 

May 22, 2008. 
The Department of Agriculture has 

submitted the following information 
collection requirement(s) to OMB for 
review and clearance under the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, 
Public Law 104–13. Comments 
regarding (a) whether the collection of 
information is necessary for the proper 
performance of the functions of the 
agency, including whether the 
information will have practical utility; 
(b) the accuracy of the agency’s estimate 
of burden including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; (c) 
ways to enhance the quality, utility and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; (d) ways to minimize the 
burden of the collection of information 
on those who are to respond, including 
through the use of appropriate 
automated, electronic, mechanical, or 
other technological collection 
techniques or other forms of information 
technology should be addressed to: Desk 
Officer for Agriculture, Office of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs, 
Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB), 
OIRA_Submission@OMB.EOP.GOV or 
fax (202) 395–5806 and to Departmental 
Clearance Office, USDA, OCIO, Mail 
Stop 7602, Washington, DC 20250– 
7602. Comments regarding these 
information collections are best assured 
of having their full effect if received 
within 30 days of this notification. 
Copies of the submission(s) may be 
obtained by calling (202) 720–8681. 

An agency may not conduct or 
sponsor a collection of information 
unless the collection of information 
displays a currently valid OMB control 
number and the agency informs 
potential persons who are to respond to 
the collection of information that such 
persons are not required to respond to 

the collection of information unless it 
displays a currently valid OMB control 
number. 

Agricultural Marketing Service 

Title: Laboratory Approval Programs. 
OMB Control Number: 0581–NEW. 
Summary of Collection: The 

Agricultural Marketing Act (AMA) of 
1946, as amended, provides analytical 
testing services that facilitate marketing 
and allow products to obtain grade 
designations or meet marketing or 
quality standards. Pursuant to this 
authority, AMS develops and maintains 
laboratory certification and approval 
programs as needed by the agricultural 
industry, to support domestic and 
international marketing of U.S. 
products. To ensure that a laboratory is 
capable of accurately performing the 
specified analyses, it must adhere to 
certain good laboratory practice and 
show technical proficiency in the 
required areas. 

Need and Use of the Information: 
Checklist and form have been developed 
that ask the laboratory for information 
concerning procedures, the physical 
facility, employees, and their training. 
The laboratory must also provide 
Standard Operating Procedures for the 
analyses and quality assurance. The 
laboratory certification and approval 
programs are voluntary, fee for service, 
and for admission into one of these 
programs a laboratory must have a client 
who requires the specific testing. It is 
necessary to collect and require a 
laboratory to attest to the performance 
elements necessary to determine the 
credibility of the laboratory. To do less 
would be a disservice to the agricultural 
community. 

Description of Respondents: Business 
or other for-profit. 

Number of Respondents: 82. 
Frequency of Responses: Reporting: 

On occasion. 
Total Burden Hours: 5,695. 

Charlene Parker, 
Departmental Information Collection 
Clearance Officer. 
[FR Doc. E8–11871 Filed 5–27–08; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3410–02–P 

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE 

Submission for OMB Review; 
Comment Request 

May 22, 2008. 
The Department of Agriculture has 

submitted the following information 
collection requirement(s) to OMB for 
review and clearance under the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, 
Public Law 104–13. Comments 
regarding (a) whether the collection of 
information is necessary for the proper 
performance of the functions of the 
agency, including whether the 
information will have practical utility; 
(b) the accuracy of the agency’s estimate 
of burden including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; (c) 
ways to enhance the quality, utility and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; (d) ways to minimize the 
burden of the collection of information 
on those who are to respond, including 
through the use of appropriate 
automated, electronic, mechanical, or 
other technological collection 
techniques or other forms of information 
technology should be addressed to: Desk 
Officer for Agriculture, Office of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs, 
Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB), 
OIRA_Submission@OMB.EOP.GOV or 
fax (202) 395–5806 and to Departmental 
Clearance Office, USDA, OCIO, Mail 
Stop 7602, Washington, DC 20250– 
7602. Comments regarding these 
information collections are best assured 
of having their full effect if received 
within 30 days of this notification. 
Copies of the submission(s) may be 
obtained by calling (202) 720–8681. 

An agency may not conduct or 
sponsor a collection of information 
unless the collection of information 
displays a currently valid OMB control 
number and the agency informs 
potential persons who are to respond to 
the collection of information that such 
persons are not required to respond to 
the collection of information unless it 
displays a currently valid OMB control 
number. 

Rural Housing Service 
Title: 7 CFR 1951–E, ‘‘Servicing of 

Community and Direct Business 
Programs Loans and Grants’’. 

OMB Control Number: 0575–0066. 
Summary of Collection: Rural 

Development (Agency) is the credit 
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agency for agriculture and rural 
development for the U.S. Department of 
Agriculture. The Community Facilities 
program is authorized to make loans 
and grants for the development of 
essential community facilities primarily 
serving rural residents. The Direct 
Business and Industry Program is 
authorized to make loans to improve, 
develop, or finance business, industry, 
and employment, and improve the 
economic and environmental climate in 
rural communities. Section 331 and 335 
of the Consolidated Farm and Rural 
Development Act, as amended, 
authorizes the Secretary of Agriculture, 
acting through the Agency, to establish 
provisions for security servicing policies 
for the loans and grants in question. If 
there is a problem which exists, a 
recipient of the loan, grant, or loan 
guarantee must furnish financial 
information which is used to aid in 
resolving the problem through 
reamortization, sale, transfer, debt 
restructuring, liquidation, or other 
means provided in the regulations. 

Need and Use of the Information: The 
Agency will collect information from 
applicants, borrowers, consultants, 
lenders and attorneys. This information 
is used to determine applicant/borrower 
eligibility and project feasibility for 
various servicing actions. The 
information enables field staff to ensure 
that borrowers operate on a sound basis 
and use loan and grant funds for 
authorized purposes. 

Description of Respondents: State, 
Local or Tribal Government; not-for- 
profit institutions. 

Number of Respondents: 587. 
Frequency of Responses: Reporting: 

On occasion. 
Total Burden Hours: 1,042. 

Rural Housing Service 
Title: RD 3550–28, ‘‘Authorization 

Agreement for Preauthorization 
Payments’’; RD 1951–65, ‘‘Customer 
Initiated Payments (CIP)’’ and RD 1951– 
66, ‘‘Fedwire Worksheet’’. 

OMB Control Number: 0575–0184. 
Summary of Collection: Rural 

Development (RD) uses electronic 
methods for receiving and processing 
loan payments and collections. These 
electronic collection methods are 
approved by Treasury and include 
Preauthorized Debits (PAD), Customer 
Initiated Payments (CIP), and FedWire. 
These electronic collection methods 
provide the borrower the ability to 
submit their loan payments the day 
prior to, or the day of their installment 
due date. To administer these electronic 
payment methods, RD will use 
approved agency forms for collecting 
financial institution routing 

information. Form RD 3550–28, 
Authorization Agreement for 
Preauthorized Payments, is prepared by 
the borrower to authorize RD to 
electronically collect regular loan 
payments from a borrower’s account at 
a financial institution (FI) as 
preauthorized debits. Form RD 1951–65 
is prepared by the borrower to enroll in 
CIP. CIP is an electronic collection 
method that enables borrowers to input 
payment data to a contract bank via 
telephone (touch tone and voice) or 
computer terminal. Form RD 1951–66, 
FedWire Worksheet, is completed by the 
borrower to establish an electronic 
FedWire format with their FI. 

Need and Use of the Information: RD 
will request that borrowers make 
payments electronically via PAD, CIP, 
or FedWire. The information is 
collected only once unless the FI 
routing information changes. If the 
information were not collected, RD 
would be unable to collect loan 
payments electronically. 

Description of Respondents: Not-for- 
profit institutions; Business or other for- 
profit; State, Local or Tribal 
Government. 

Number of Respondents: 23,520. 
Frequency of Responses: Reporting: 

On occasion. 
Total Burden Hours: 11,761. 

Charlene Parker, 
Departmental Information Collection 
Clearance Officer. 
[FR Doc. E8–11872 Filed 5–27–08; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 3410–XT–P 

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE 

Federal Crop Insurance Corporation 

Funding Opportunity Title: Crop 
Insurance Education in Targeted 
States (Targeted States Program) 

Announcement Type: Modification— 
Competitive Cooperative Agreements 

This announcement modifies the 
Request for Application Notice 
published in the Federal Register, 
January 22, 2008 (Vol. 73, No. 14, Pages 
3681—3688). The Dates, Summary, and 
Further Information Contact portions 
have been modified. 

CFDA Number: 10.458. 
DATES: Applications are due by 5 p.m. 
EDT, June 12, 2008. 
SUMMARY: The following paragraph has 
been added to the beginning of the 
Summary portion of the January 22, 
2008, Federal Register Notice: The Risk 
Management Agency (RMA) did not 
receive complete and valid application 
packages for the State of Delaware under 
the original Request for Application 

Notice published in the Federal 
Register on January 22, 2008, for the 
Crop Insurance Education in Targeted 
States Program (Targeted States 
Program). RMA is re-announcing its 
Funding Opportunity—Request for 
Applications under the Targeted States 
Program for the State of Delaware. 
Applicants who previously submitted 
an application under the January 22, 
2008, Targeted States Program Request 
for Applications Notice for Delaware 
must reapply in accordance with the 
original Notice published in the Federal 
Register on January 22, 2008. 

All other portions and sections of the 
full text Notice remain unchanged. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Applicants and other interested parties 
are encouraged to contact: Michelle 
Fuller, USDA–RMA–RME, phone: 202– 
720–6356, fax: 202–690–3605, e-mail: 
RMA.Risk-Ed@rma.usda.gov. You may 
also obtain information regarding this 
announcement from the RMA Web site 
at: http://www.rma.usda.gov/aboutrma/ 
agreements/. 

Signed in Washington, DC, on May 21, 
2008. 
Eldon Gould, 
Manager, Federal Crop Insurance 
Corporation. 
[FR Doc. E8–11810 Filed 5–27–08; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 3410–08–P 

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE 

Forest Service 

Notice of Meeting; Federal Lands 
Recreation Enhancement Act (Title VIII, 
Pub. L. 108–447) 

AGENCY: Rocky Mountain Region, USDA 
Forest Service. 
ACTION: Notice of Meeting. 

SUMMARY: The Colorado Recreation 
Resource Advisory Committee will 
tentatively meet in Golden, CO. The 
purpose of the meeting is to continue to 
provide the new committee members 
with the information they need to be 
effective committee members and 
review several fee proposals. These fee 
proposals will tentatively include 
several new cabin rentals and fee 
changes for: the Green Mountain 
Reservoir/Cataract Lake fee area and the 
Arapaho National Recreation Area. 
DATES: The meeting will be held June 24 
from 9 a.m.–4:30 p.m. This meeting will 
only be held if a quorum is present. 
ADDRESSES: The meeting will be at the 
American Mountaineering Center at 710 
10th Street in Golden, Colorado, in 
conference rooms C&D on the 1st floor. 
Parking is available on the north and 

VerDate Aug<31>2005 16:31 May 27, 2008 Jkt 214001 PO 00000 Frm 00002 Fmt 4703 Sfmt 4703 E:\FR\FM\28MYN1.SGM 28MYN1m
st

oc
ks

til
l o

n 
P

R
O

D
1P

C
66

 w
ith

 N
O

T
IC

E
S


		Superintendent of Documents
	2023-05-02T06:08:13-0400
	Government Publishing Office, Washington, DC 20401
	Government Publishing Office
	Government Publishing Office attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by Government Publishing Office




